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Question: 
 
Medicare’s latest National Compliance Program report has revealed that health 
professionals incorrectly or fraudulently claimed more than $10 million in MBS and 
PBS rebates in 2009-10. Is it fair to say that you will be widening the scope of items 
that will trigger an assessment and possible referral to the PSR? 
 
Answer: 
 
The $10.29 million in incorrect claims identified for recovery in 2009-10 relates only 
to incorrect and fraudulent claims, not inappropriate practice. 

It is the Professional Services Review that determines whether monies will be repaid 
by health professionals found to have practiced inappropriately. Medicare Australia 
has no role in this regard. 

Medicare Australia’s Practitioner Review Program process will continue in its current 
form and will include independent peer-based data analysis and an interview process. 
Medicare Australia already assesses claiming across all items in identifying potential 
inappropriate practice.  
 
 
 


